Becky Wambsganss Retire Missionary

"....Great and marvelous are Thy works, Lord God Almighty, just and true are Thy ways...". Revelation 15:3

Dear Friends,

It is already 2025! Unbelievable. I want to thank you for your continued support. I am humbled by your sacrifice to a retired missionary. The Lord has kept me in His care this past year. I have been struggling with some heart related issues and procedures which have come along due to being from the "Schmidt" clan. With medication and a heart ablation I am still trucking. I am active in the church I attend and still take care of myself. My heart is burdened for the world that still does not have a Christian witness. Even though I can no longer serve as a foreign missionary, my heart and prayers are directed toward the unreached.

My granddaughter, Caitlin and her husband, Parker Smith and their baby, Annie, left the States this month to serve the Lord in the Middle East. It is always a blessing to see new laborers going out into the world to carry out the Great Commission.

Again, I want the emphasize that if it is necessary to end my support for any reason, do not hesitate to do so. A couple of churches had to drop out in order to cover the support of active missionaries and I was actually pleased. I do have personal expenses but my home and utilities are taken care of by my son Andrew. I am well cared for.

I want to thank you once again for all you have done, not just this year, but also in former years. I pray that your witness and outreach will grow this year. May our Lord be glorified through your church and ministry. He is worthy!

Maranatha! Lecky Warmlesgamss

Thankfully received in 2024:	